

## **Colyton Community Committee Meeting Minutes**

**17<sup>th</sup> April 2025 6.30pm at the Colyton Hall**

### **Meeting Start** 6.32pm

**Members Present** Cam Dyer, Lara Blackmore, Michael Ford, Matt Martin, Stu Bradbury, Shelley Dyer, Jacqui Reid, Helen King (MDC), Tyson Schmit (Third Bearing), Sonia Griffin (Third Bearing).

**Members Apologies** Nicki Speedy, Laurie Bradbury, Kaye Bradbury, Cam Bird

### **Greetings & Apologies**

- 50% of committee members were present, the meeting valid for decision making.

### **Correspondence**

- Community Bulletin from Helen King (fortnightly newsletter).

### **Financials**

- Last of the hall upgrades have been completed and paid for.
- Approximately, \$11,000 in the current fund.
- This remaining fund needs to be used by the end of June 25.
- Future funding must be applied for, rather than given over to the community committee as has happened in the past.

### **Community plan**

- Tyson Schmit and Sonia Griffin from Third Bearing
  - First draft of the Community plan presented. Feedback given on Vision, Goals and Actions.
  - Next steps include taking feedback and updating the draft for further review and engagement with wider community. Will provide the next draft at the end of April.
  - Committee to consider how to get wider feedback.

### **Projects**

#### **Hall upgrades**

These are complete.

#### **Beautification plan and signage**

- Feedback on the design have been collated to send back to the landscape designer.
- Plan to identify first phase of planting as the simplest projects. Michael to organize to meet with James Adamson from Parks.
- Then seek quotes on the types of plants we prefer.

- Speed signs at the school raised at this meeting again. Lara to raise with GM Infrastructure.

### **Walkway/cycleway**

- Meeting with Grant Stephenson from MDC attended by Michael, Stu and Matt.
- Currently, getting quotes for the materials required to start the walkway/cycleway.

### **Sharing Hut**

- Cam/Cam are still working on the project. Will not have any cost associated.

### **Council Updates**

- Plan Change A delayed to consider the content of the changes and the signaled change around HPL class 3.
- Development Contribution policy decision made at Council meeting today.
- Local Water Done Well Consultation has closed with around 500 submissions.

### **General Business**

- Matt/Shelley working on the update of the CD booklet with Hannah (MDC) for an update in 2026.
- Important for members to attend over the next few months as big decisions about projects and expenditure need to be made.
- Think about standing for Council elected member positions.

### **Next Schedule Meeting**

Committee meeting – 6.30pm 22<sup>nd</sup> May, Colyton Hall

**Meeting closed** 8.38 pm